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Black Diamond SAR Council    

Thanks to everyone for getting back so 
quickly on the survey questions.  I know for 
sure that everyone is getting the OneCallNow 
calls, and the answers to the response 
questions were as I suspected.  We’ll keep 
on responding as the state requests and you 
all keep responding as much as possible. 
 
I understand that people can’t respond if 
they’re at work, and the distance to the 
search may be further than they want to 
drive.  However; the only thing I can ask is 
that if the search is close to you, please 
respond.   
 
Mike and I are responding to most incidents, 
if not both of us, then one or the other.  I’ve 
gone back and looked at the folks responding 
and every one of them had to get up and go 
to work the next day.  I urge you to evaluate 
whether or not you can respond on a per 
incident basis. 
 
We have a lot of training opportunities 
coming up this year.  Several people have 
already volunteered to take a month of 
which I am very appreciative.  The trainings 
which are the same weekends of Backbone 
will be at Backbone Rock.  The person 
organizing the training will only need to 
decide what they want to do.  Mike and I can 
easily do a first on scene for the new 
members, and we can also take days and 
work on dispatching if we have folks that 
want to do that.  If you’re interested in 
working base, we’ll write tasks and work a 
mission as if there were really one going on. 
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Remember this is your team.  I am only one of the 
Board members that ensure BDSAR fulfills its 
obligation to the Commonwealth of Virginia, our 
Responsible Agents and BDSAR’s membership.  It is 
up to you to fulfill your obligation to BDSAR, which 
will in turn fulfill your destiny in Search and 
Rescue. 
 
Please look at all of the training opportunities 
coming up.  The SAREx in May will be a 1 day 
event, and will be on the Blue Ridge Parkway right 
outside of Hillsville (very close for us!!).  This will 
count towards your re-certification, if you are not 
able to currently respond to Real Missions. 
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Black Diamond members 
responded to 5 missions 
since January 1, 2012.  
We hope to see you at 

the next one!! 
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Ø March 9-11 & 23-25 – GSAR Halifax Co. 
Ø March 31, 2012 – BDSAR Competition 
Ø April 19 – 22, 2012 – VASARCo SAR 

Conference Holiday Lake 4H Center – 
Appomattox, VA 

Ø May 19 – SAREx – Blue Ridge Music 
Center – Blue Ridge Parkway 

Ø June 2-3 – SAR First Responder – 
Rural Retreat Fire Department 

Ø Third Full weekend of June, July, 
August, & September – Backbone 

Ø August 18, 2012 – Membership Cookout 
at Backbone Rock – everyone invited 

Upcoming Training Events 

BDSAR’s Spring Meeting 

 

 

Mike Maggard – Training Officer 
 

 

 

Please make plans to attend Black Diamond’s Spring 
Meeting.  The date will be May 5th, 2012 and will be 
at the Southwest Virginia Higher Ed Center in 
Abingdon.  We will be conducting business, holding 
elections, having a long discussion about the 
command bus, and hopefully meeting with Med 
Flight.  We can also follow up the day with a First 
On Scene for the new members and discuss call out 
procedures for them.  If you haven’t attended 
anything else that BDSAR has held in 2012, you’ll 
need to attend this!!  Put it on your calendars now! 




